
Dear Brothers & Sisters in Christ, 

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ and also 
from Stedfast Kuala Lumpur ! 

The year 2006 went by so quickly and it has been so 
busy for the Association and me. It is no easy task 
holding the fort as all of us carry full time jobs and that 
we have pledged out commitment to serve on a volun-
tary basis. So, it is a question of balancing the two and 
also not forgetting our families. At the end of it all, we 

just want to thank our Almighty God for His presence in our lives and that He has 
made it possible for all of us to get through the year with flying GodÊs colours of 
reaching out to others and completing the various tasks.

Since taking over from Mr. Danny Cheah, it has been a smooth transistion and we 
have managed to carry out all the programmes that have been planned before I 
took over. We have continued to reach out to others and especially to those who 
are in need. We have provided funds for Hyams Family, Grace Dialysis Centre, 
Methodist BoysÊ School KL, Wesley Methodist Church KL, our own Stedfast Schol-
arship programme and most importantly, we have never failed to support the many 
requests from KL State BoysÊ Brigade.  

We will strive to continue to provide for all our Stedfast members and also to be in 
solid partnership with KL State BoysÊ Brigade who is now headed by Mr. Jason Ng, 
the new State Commissioner. We want to congratulate him on his new appointment 
and with God our Father as our Captain, I am confident that more great things 
could be achieved in the future.

As we push ahead into 2007, we still need to count on all of you for your support 
and participation in all our activities and programmes. We in the committee can only 
do so much and we seek your constant prayers as we move forward to be „Sure 
and Stedfast‰ in this GodÊs Ministry called Stedfast Association Kuala Lumpur. 

To God be the Glory and Praise.

Michael Yei
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Stedfast Association Kuala Lumpur made two donations to Grace 
Dialysis Centre. The first was last year for RM3,000.00 being 
immediate donation to a young man who was going for a kidney 
transplant in China and this year we donated another RM2,000.00 for 
their operating expenses.

Photo here shows the presentation of cheque by President Michael Yei 
to Mr. Ding Cho Hee flanked by Exco members of Grace Dialysis 
Centre and SA Kuala Lumpur.

STEDFAST DONATIONS

KL State contingent in their united attire at the 
National BoysÊ Brigade Pesta in Kuala Lumpur.

The 5th KULGames was organized by KL State BoysÊ 
Brigade and hosted by 3rd Kuala Lumpur Company at 
their YMCA  ground. The games started at 8.00am with 
speeches from Mr Tan Chee Keong (host company 

captain) and Mr Jason Ng (KL State Commissioner). After oath taking,  Mr Jason 
Ng kicked the first goal of the KULGames07 marking the beginning of a day of fun 
and friendly competitions. 

Mini Soccer, Basketball, Volleyball, Captain Ball (Male & Female) and Chess 
Competitions were organized. CONGRATULATIONS! to the newly crowned overall 
champion, 3rd KL Company. 

NOTE  :  Once again, Stedfast Association Kuala Lumpur had played a part in the KULGames since  
 its inception by sponsoring all the prizes for all the events.

5th KUL Games 2007

Mr. Henry Aik the Secretary for 
Kuching Stedfast Association was in 
town recently and our President, Mr. 
Michael Yei and his wife played host 
to him. ST
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Stedfast Association Kuala Lumpur was happy to answer the call for 
sponsorship of the contingent t-shirts from Kuala Lumpur State 
BoysÊ Brigade for the recent BoysÊ Brigade National Pesta held in 
Kuala Lumpur. 

Michael Yei presenting the t-shirt to Mr. Cheong Sing Yuen witnessed 
by (L to R) Loo Leong Swee, Philip Yin and Looi Kwong Hon
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Applications for Stedfast Kuala Lumpur 
Scholarship will end on 30th April and following 
the interviews on 6th May, the EXCO will 
approved those applicants that are 
recommended by the Interview Board headed by 
Mr. Yong Chee Seng. 

Our Stedfast Kuala Lumpur Scholarship are only 
eligible to current members of BoysÊ Brigade 
(priority to KL State BB members), Stedfast 
members and their families. For more 
information, please check out our website 
www.stedfastkl.org.my  

12th Annual General Meeting 
cum Fellowship Dinner

Annual subscription will be a problem if members do not do the needful and we are not in 
the business of suspending or deleting members from our membership list unless we have 
no other alternatives. Considerable amount of our income is spent on newsletters, postages 
and programmes for our members. So, we seek for your support and understanding to 
renew your subscription.  Members are encouraged to upgrade their membership to Life. 
ALL LIFE MEMBERS ARE GIVEN A STEDFAST T-SHIRT. Please request them from the 
Secretariat if you have not already done so.

STEDFAST KUALA LUMPUR
SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS 2007 
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Date    :   Saturday, 12th May, 2007.
Time    :   6.30pm
Venue  :  Level 1, Menara Wesley, 
  Wesley Methodist Church, Kuala Lumpur.
Note    :   Fellowship dinner will be free-of-charge but please 
  inform Secretariat by  5th May, 2007.

For the second year running, the Stedfast Magnificent 
Award was presented to the top SPM student of 
Methodist BoysÊ School, Kuala Lumpur and it was won by 
Mr. Leong Chun Hoong with the SPM results of obtaining 
12 A1s. 

He was awarded with a crystal Stedfast Trophy, a replica 
and RM300.00 cash vouchers. Photo shows Michael (left) 
presenting the Stedfast Trophy to the award winner.
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The annual Stedfast Golf Tournament is a „must‰ for 
us as this is the only annual fund raising project. 
Through the funds raised from this annual tourna-
ment, we are able provide financial assistance for 
needy members of the BoysÊ Brigade to further their 
tertiary studies, KL State BoysÊ Brigade projects, 
training and development purposes and our own 
Stedfast programmes. 

Friday, 22nd September, 2006 was chosen for our 9th 
Stedfast Golf Tournament at the exclusive Templer 
Park Golf and Country Club. For some reasons or 
other, the participation was the worst so far and there 
were only about 60 participants. 

However, God do works in mysterious ways and we 
must always believe in Him. Poor turnout means the 
amount raised to provide financial assistance would 
be drastically affected but our good Lord did not allow 
this to happen. And here, we want to acknowledge 
the excellent effort put in by the good office of our Life 
Member, Mr. Soo Kim Wai for securing two massive 
donations from a Foundation and a prominent 
businessman. Our sincere appreciation and heartfelt 
thanks to Mr. Soo and hope that more members 
would follow in his foot-steps to assist us in this 
important area.

STEDFAST GOLF TOURNAMENT

The winner for the 9th Stedfast Golf Tournament was one of our regular supporter, Mr. Lim 
Yew Soon with a handicap of 10.8 and a nett score of 70.2 points. He received a 29 inch flat 
screen television set and a challenge trophy. However, there were no 
winners for the hole-in-one to claim the RM15,000 Rolex watch 
which was on offer.

Again, we want to thank our Almighty God for his presence 
especially for the fine weather and the support of all those 
who have participated including Bishop Emeritus Datuk Dr. 
Denis C. Dutton, advertisers in our souvenir programme, 
sponsors, donors as well as our very own volunteers 
and members. Ribuan Terima Kasih!



SUMMERSET Resort sits near Kuala 
Rompin, on the southern tip of Pahang. Its 
strategic location close to the Endau 
Rompin Forest Reserve and a 5km pristine 
beach that stretches along East CoastÊs 
most beautiful shoreline facing the South 
China Sea makes it a charming retreat. 

So, from 20th to 22nd October, 2006, a 
group of about 75 Stedfast members and 
their families participated in the Stedfast 
Kuala Lumpur Annual Family Camp. The 
location, a 4-star deluxe eco-resort located 
in the midst of one of the oldest tropical 
rainforests in the world and sprawling over 
834 acres in Kuala Rompin on the east coast of Peninsula Malaysia was 
an excellent venue. Everything was too good to be true⁄..  the 
accommodation, food and the beauty of the place and its surroundings.

Stedfast Kuala Lumpur was also honoured and priviledged to have with 
us, Bishop Emeritus Datuk Dr. Denis C Dutton and Datin Emme Dutton 
who were back in Malaysia for a short holiday. Bishop Emeritus was so 
kind to accept our invitation and also made the special effort to share 
with us on „Conflict Resolution‰ over the three days.

At the end of it all, we were all so thankful to our good Lord for His 
abundance grace, blessings and goodness for the renewal of friendship 
and the bonding of new ones who were present at the Camp. We are 
sure everyone will look forward to the next Camp and till we meet 
again⁄⁄  to God be the Glory and Praise.

Stedfast Family CampStedfast Family Camp



WAS IN THE NEWS AGAIN...WAS IN THE NEWS AGAIN...
OUR PRESIDENTOUR PRESIDENTOUR PRESIDENT
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The Stedfast badge is ROUND in shape similar to the Glengarry 
Officers' badge which is 45mm in diameter. The badge can fit for 
BOTH the cap and collar. 

 The badge uses the standard fixing method using 2 stud/pins. Hence, it 
has two pin points (evenly balanced) which can be poked thru the collar 
or cap thus preventing it from moving and the pin is about 10mm long.

 The colour of the badge is Bright Silver. 

If you are interested, this Stedfast metal badge is now on SALE and if you are interested to get one, please 
contact your respective SA Secretaries as we will only be dealing with the Association and not individuals. 
Mr. John Bates of London SA is also holding some stocks.

Mr. Tan Geok Soon was in London and Manchester recently and he was hosted by both the Stedfast Associations.

In London, with Bob 
Mandry at WestministerÊs 
Chapel with the 
background of BobÊs 
massive collection of BoysÊ 
Brigade badges.

With Manchester Stedfast 
Association Exco members 
at a lunch fellowship.

Left to right : Ron Adshead, 
Geok Soon, 
Eric Chilton, Peter Cole, 
Mavis Southworth

EXCO-MEMBER IN ENGLAND

SKL F       tball ClubSKL F       tball Club

More weekly activities can be organised if you come forward to tell us.

Weekly Stedfast Activities
Badminton
Every Monday  - 7.00pm to 10.00pm

Football
Every Sunday  -  5.00pm to 7.00pm

President Michael Yei was at the 
football field with our Stedfast 
Association KL Football Club 
members. Photos shows a shar-
ing cum pep talk session with all 
the football club members.


